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12.1 

REPORT 11 - 2020 
 

 

To: MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF COUNCIL 

 

The General Committee presents its eleventh for 2020 and recommends: 

 

GC-0267-2020 

That the deputation and associated presentation by Dr. Lawrence Loh, Medical Officer of 

Health, Region of Peel, regarding an update on COVID-19 in Peel, be received. 

 

GC-0268-2020 

That the deputation and associated presentation by Samuel Rogers, Director, Enforcement 

regarding the report dated October 5, 2020 from the Commissioner of Transportation and 

Works, entitled “Short-Term Accommodation Regulatory Framework”, be received. 

 

GC-0269-2020 

That the deputation by Nathan Rotman, Director, Public Policy, Airbnb, regarding the report 

dated October 5, 2020 from the Commissioner of Transportation and Works, entitled “Short-

Term Accommodation Regulatory Framework”, be received. 

 

GC-0270-2020 

That the deputation by Caroline Almeida, Resident, regarding the report dated October 5, 2020 

from the Commissioner of Transportation and Works, entitled “Short-Term Accommodation 

Regulatory Framework”, be received. 

 

GC-0271-2020 

That the deputation by Nadeem Khan, Resident and Business Owner, regarding the report 

dated October 5, 2020 from the Commissioner of Transportation and Works, entitled “Short-

Term Accommodation Regulatory Framework”, be received. 

 

GC-0272-2020 

That the deputation by Sue Shanly, Chair, MIRANET, regarding the report dated October 5, 

2020 from the Commissioner of Transportation and Works, entitled “Short-Term 

Accommodation Regulatory Framework”, be received. 

 

GC-0273-2020 

That the deputation and associated presentation by Shahada Khan, Manager, Development 

Financing and Reserve Management and Jason Bevan, Director, City Planning Strategies 

regarding the following reports be received: 

a) “Bill 197 – COVID-19 Economic Recovery Act 2020” dated October 16, 2020 from the 

Commissioner of Corporate Services; and 
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b) “Bill 197 – Overview of Changes to the Planning Act and Community Benefit Charge” 

dated October 9, 2020 from the Commissioner of Planning and Building 

 

GC-0274-2020 

That the report dated October 20, 2020 from the Commissioner of Transportation and Works 

entitled “Stormwater Charge Credit Program – 5 Year Review” and associated deputation, be 

deferred to a future General Committee meeting. 

 

GC-0275-2020 

That the deputation and associated presentation by John Dunlop, Manager, Heritage Planning 

and Indigenous Relations regarding the following reports be received: 

a) “Reaffirming the City of Mississauga’s Relationship with the Mississaugas of the Credit 

First Nation” dated October 22, 2020 from the Commissioner of Community Services; 

and 

b) “Truth and Reconciliation Commission Calls to Action and the AMO Declaration on 

Friendship Centres”, dated October 22, 2020, from the Commissioner of Community 

Services 

 

GC-0276-2020 

That the report entitled “Bill 197 – COVID-19 Economic Recovery Act 2020” dated October 

16, 2020 from the Commissioner of Corporate Services be received for information. 

 

GC-0277-2020 

That the report entitled “Bill 197 – Overview of Changes to the Planning Act and Community 

Benefit Charge” dated October 9, 2020 from the Commissioner of Planning and Building be 

received for information. 

 

GC-0278-2020 

1. That the report dated October 15, 2020 from the Commissioner of Transportation and Works 

entitled “MiWay Discount to students of 2020/2021 Fall/Winter U-Pass Program” be 

received. 

2. That a discount, effective September 18, 2020, of $15 per student totalling $219,000 be 

approved for all those students who were unable to collect their 2020/2021 Fall/Winter U-

Pass cards during the September 18, 2020 to October 4, 2020 University of Toronto 

Mississauga Students’ Union student office closure due to COVID-19 precautions. 

3. That the User Fees and Charges By-law 0156-2019, as amended, and the User Fees and 

Charges By-law for 2021, as approved by Council, be amended to reflect the discounted 

2020/2021 Fall/Winter U-Pass 8 Month Fee as outlined in Recommendation #2. 

 

 

 

 



3 
General Committee                                                                                               2020/11/04 

  
 
 

 

12.1 

GC-0279-2020 

1. That the report titled “Reaffirming the City of Mississauga’s Relationship with the 

Mississaugas of the Credit First Nation” dated October 22, 2020 from the Commissioner of 

Community Services be approved.  

2. That the following two initiatives be approved to reaffirm the City of Mississauga’s 

relationship with the Mississaugas of the Credit First Nation:  

a. Permanent installment of the Mississaugas of the Credit First Nation flag in the City 

of Mississauga’s Council Chambers; and 

b. That By-law Number 7362 be amended to recognize the Mississaugas of the Credit 

First Nation and the Indigenous origin of the City of Mississauga’s name.  

 

GC-0280-2020  

1. That the report titled “Truth and Reconciliation Commission Calls to Action and the AMO 

Declaration on Friendship Centres”, dated October 22, 2020, from the Commissioner of 

Community Services be approved.  

2. That the following three initiatives be approved to reaffirm the City of Mississauga’s 

commitment to furthering reconciliation with Indigenous communities:  

3. Endorsement of the Declaration of Mutual Commitment and Friendship by the Association of 

Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) and the Ontario Federation of Indigenous Friendship 

Centres (OFIFC); and 

4. Direct staff, within the City’s Culture Division, to provide an annual update to Council on the 

City’s progress with implementing the 13 Municipally focused Truth and Reconciliation Calls 

to Action. 

 

GC-0281-2020 

That the report from the Commissioner of Corporate Services and Chief Financial Officer, dated 

October 20, 2020, regarding the 2019 Access Requests under the Municipal Freedom of 

Information and Protection of Privacy Act be received. 

 

GC-0282-2020 

That a by-law be enacted to amend Traffic By-law 555-00, as amended, to implement an all-way 

stop control at the intersection of Tolman Road and Russett Road as outlined in the report from 

the Commissioner of Transportation and Works, dated October 14, 2020 and entitled “All-way 

Stop - Tolman Road and Russett Road (Ward 1)”. 

 

GC-0283-2020 

1. That a by-law be enacted to license Short-Term Accommodation Operators, including 

implementing an administrative penalty system as outlined in the report from the 

Commissioner of Transportation and Works dated October 5, 2020 and entitled “Short-Term 

Accommodation Regulatory Framework”. 
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2. That the enforcement plan, as outlined in the report from the Commissioner of 

Transportation and Works dated October 5, 2020 and entitled “Short-Term Accommodation 

Regulatory Framework” be approved. 

3. That an annual licensing fee of $250.00 for Short-Term Accommodation (STA) Operators, 

effective January 19, 2021 be established. 

4. That the 2020 complement for Enforcement be increased to include three permanent Full-

Time Equivalents, (FTE). All three positions will be funded through capital funding with a 

start date of December 1, 2020 and an end date of December 31, 2022 

5. That the acquisition of a third-party STA data collection service be approved at an estimated 

cost of $45,000. 

6. That a new capital project PN 20-093 “STA Implementation Project” be established with a 

gross budget of $820,000 and net budget of $320,000 and that funding be allocated from 

the Municipal Accommodation Tax Reserve Fund (#35591) 

7. That funding of $320,000 be transferred from the Municipal Accommodation Tax Reserve 

Fund (#35591) to PN 20-093 “STA Implementation Project”. 

8. That a letter be sent by the Mayor on behalf of Council to the Premier and the Ministry of 

Municipal Affairs and Housing requesting that the Provincial Government begin to regulate 

STA Companies and Operators. 

9. That all necessary by-laws be enacted.  

 

GC-0284-2020  

That the report from the Commissioner of Corporate Services and Chief Financial Officer dated, 

October 16, 2020 and entitled, “5G Assessment Update” be received for information. 

 

GC-0285-2020  

That the deputation from Erica Warsh, Project Leader, Vision Zero regarding Vision Zero 

Introduction be received for information. 

(TSC-0024-2020) 

 

GC-0286-2020  

1. That the warrants have not been met for the placement of a school crossing guard at the 

intersection of Truscott Drive and Buckby Road for the students attending St. Helen 

Catholic Elementary School. 

2. That Traffic Safety Council be requested to re-inspect the intersection of Truscott Drive 

and Buckby Road in March 2021. 

3. That Transportation and Works be requested to paint zebra markings on the west leg of 

the intersection of Truscott Drive and Buckby Road. 

(Ward 2) 

(TSC-0025-2020) 
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GC-0287-2020  

1. That the warrants have not been met for the placement of a school crossing guard at the 

intersection of Lakeshore Road East and Mohawk Avenue for the students attending St. 

James Catholic Elementary School. 

2. That Transportation and Works be requested to review the timing of the signal across 

Lakeshore Road East and Mohawk Avenue to ensure students have adequate time to 

cross the road and vehicles travelling south and turning have time to make their turns. 

(Ward 1) 

(TSC-0026-2020) 

 

GC-0288-2020  

That the warrants have not been met for the placement of a school crossing guard at the 

intersection of Artesian Drive and St. Martin Mews for the students attending St. Sebastian 

Catholic Elementary School. 

(Ward 8) 

(TSC-0027-2020) 

  

GC-0289-2020 

1. That Transportation and Works be requested to install "No Stopping" prohibitions on the 

north side of Bala Drive east of Freshwater Drive, time restricted Monday - Friday, 

September - June, 8:00 AM - 9:00 AM and 2:00 PM - 3:00 PM. Signage to be installed 

from the corner prohibition at Freshwater Drive up to and including 3609 Bala Drive. 

2. That the Principal of Ruth Thompson Middle School be request to advise the parents 

and students of the new "No Stopping" restriction on the north side of Bala Drive east of 

Freshwater Drive and encourage parents to use the kiss and ride to drop off students 

instead, once the signage is in place.  

3. That Traffic Safety Coucil re-inspect the intersection of Bala Drive and Freshwater Drive 

in Spring 2021 to review pedestrian safety for students attending Ruth Thompson Middle 

School. 

(Ward 10) 

(TSC-0028-2020) 

 

GC-0290-2020  

1. That Transportation and Works be requested to paint a stop bar at the stop sign on the 

southwest corner of Pioneer Drive. 

2. That Transportation and Works be requested to install "No Stopping" prohibitions 75 feet 

from the stop sign north on the west side of Pioneer Drive and on Sideberry Road north 

side 75 feet west of the stop sign on Pioneer Drive. 

3. That Transportation and Works be requested to move "No Stopping" signs at park path 

to be in front of Sideberry road and 25 Pioneer Drive just south of the Driveway. 

4. That Transportation and Works be requested to install Corner Prohibitions on Andrea 

Court. 
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5. That Traffic Safety Council be requested to re-inspect Pioneer Drive at the Frank 

Dowling Park path leading to the back of Dolphin Senior Public School once signage is 

in place. 

(Ward 11) 

(TSC-0029-2020) 

  

GC-0291-2020  

1. That the warrants have not been met for the placement of a school crossing guard at the 

intersection of Nahani Way and Thornwood Drive for the students attending St. Jude 

Catholic Elementary School and Nahani Way Public School. 

2. That Transportation and Works be requested to paint zebra striped crosswalk on all four 

legs of the intersection of Nahani Way and Thornwood Drive. 

3. That Transportation and Works be requested to move the stop sign and stop bar at the 

northwest corner of Nahani Way and Thornwood Drive closer to the crosswalk for the 

students attending St. Jude Catholic Elementary School and Nahani Way Public School. 

4. That the Principal of St. Jude Catholic Elementary School be requested to advise 

students living on the east side of the school to cross Nahani Way at the stop sign at 

Thornwood Drive and Nahani Way instead of walking on the road where the sidewalk is 

closed for construction to access the crossing guard at Nahani Way Public School at 

morning school entry once the crosswalks are painted and signage is moved. 

5. That the Principal of Nahani Way Public School be request to advise students living west 

and north of Nahani Way to cross to the south side of Nahani Way with the crossing 

guard to the north side of Nahani Way at morning school entry once the crosswalks are 

painted and signage is moved. 

6. That Traffic Safety Council be requested to re-inspect the intersection of Nahani Way 

and Thornwood Drive for the students attending St. Jude Catholic Elementary School 

and Nahani Way Public School once crosswalks are painted, signage is moved and 

students have been advised. 

(Ward 5) 

(TSC-0030-2020) 

 

GC-0292-2020  

That the memorandum dated October 19, 2020 from Megan Piercey, Legislative Coordinator 

entitled "2021 Traffic Safety Council Meeting Schedule" be received. 

(TSC-0031-2020) 

 

GC-0293-2020  

That the Parking Enforcement in School Zone Report for January 2020 be received for 

information. 

(TSC-0032-2020) 
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GC-0294-2020  

That the Parking Enforcement in School Zone Report for February 2020 be received for 

information. 

(TSC-0033-2020) 

 

GC-0295-2020  

That the Parking Enforcement in School Zone Report for March 2020 be received for 

information. 

(TSC-0034-2020) 

 

GC-0296-2020  

 That the Parking Enforcement in School Zone Report for September 2020 be received for 

information. 

(TSC-0035-2020) 

 

GC-0297-2020  

That the Transportation and Works Action Items List for February 2020 be received for 

information. 

(TSC-0036-2020) 

 

GC-0298-2020  

That Traffic Safety Council send a letter to the Province in support of the implementation of 

stop-arm cameras on school buses. 

(TSC-0037-2020) 

 

GC-0299-2020  

That the presentation by Audrey Holt, Senior Communications Advisor with respect to the 

Strategic Communications Strategy for Neighbourhood Speeds, be received. 

(RSC-0021-2020) 

 

GC-0300-2020  

That the presenation by Erica Warsh, Project Leader, Vision Zero with respect to the proposed 

Vision Zero work plan, be received. 

(RSC-0022-2020) 

 

GC-0301-2020  

That the presentation by Matthew Sweet, Manager, Active Transportation with respect to an 

update on e-Scooters, be received. 

(RSC-0023-2020) 
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GC-0303-2020  

That the verbal update and associated presentation by Angela Partynski, Technical Analyst, 

Region of Peel and William Toy, Supervisor, Traffic Safety, Region of Peel with respect to an 

update on the Region of Peel Vision Zero Task Force and Education and Awareness, be 

received. 

(RSC-0024-2020) 

 

GC-0304-2020  

That the verbal update and associated presentation by Anne Marie Hayes, Citizen Member, with 

respect to the 2021 launch of “TL2D Vision Zero Youth Network”, be received and referred to 

the Road Safety Committee Promotional Subcommittee for further review. 

(RSC-0025-2020) 

 

GC-0305-2020  

The the verbal update by Staff Sergeant Allan Villers, Peel Regional Police with respect to the 

“Take the pledge”, Peel Regional Police campaign be received and referred to the Road Safety 

Committee Promotional Subcommittee for further review. 

(RSC-0026-2020) 

 

GC-0306-2020  

1. That the Commissioner of Transportation and Works or designate be authorized to negotiate 

and enter into an amendment to the Contract with Lamar Transit Advertising Canada Ltd. for 

Licence to Place Advertising on MiWay Buses, including all necessary documents ancillary 

thereto, in a form satisfactory to Legal Services, as outlined in the report dated October 19, 

2020 from the Commissioner of Transportation and Works titled “Contract for Licence to 

Place Advertising on MiWay Buses”; 

2. That the necessary by-law be enacted. 

 

 

 

 

 


